MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 19th APRIL 2010 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Nick McNally, Brian Thomas, Rhiannon Jones ,Gwyneth Davies, Charles Arch, Meinir Taylor and Adam Lionel.

Apologies were received from Cllr Sheena Duller and Cllr Ifan Davies. 

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Adam Lionel.

Matters Arising

Jacob’s Ladder; Cllr Adam Lionel informed us that the footpath had been cleared. An invoice was received for £235.00.
Correspondence;
 A receipt was received from One Voice Wales for Annual Membership payment for £53.00

Planning Applications;

Application for planning was received from Banc y Cloddiau to erect an agricultural building. There were no objections.

Th planning application for the erection of a dwelling at a plot adjacent to Tyn y Coed, Ponthrydygroes hasd been refused by the planning department.

CAVO; A letter was received from CAVO to become a member of the organisation. Membership is free.
Donations; Applications for a donation were received from the following, Age Concern Tregaron Branch and Cwmni Cydweithiol Troedyraur.

LDP Settlement Allocation Meeting; This meeting is a short informal consultation for Community Council’s. the meeting is at Canolfan Rheidol on Thursday 13th May. Cllr Gwyneth Davies, Rhiannon Jones and the clerk will attend.

Community Brush Cutting Grant; the Community Council have been successful in receiving this grant for 75% to cut the footpaths in our community. There will be two cuts done on the most used footpaths in the area, two contractors had put in an estimate for the work and as the quotations were so closely matched it was decided to give them one cut each

 this year. All work must be completed and paid before the 3rd of September prior to inspection by the County Council.
Ceredigion Social Enterprise Growth Fund; A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us of this grant scheme which aims to help social enterprise become more competitive in the area. There is a pot of money of £1.35 million to spend. There is a leaflet included to explain in more detail.

Cambrian Mountains Society; A letter was received from the above requesting to come to one of our meetings to discuss the aims of this society. The clerk is to send an invitation to the group to attend one of our meetings.
May 17th 2010

These are items of correspondence that were discussed at the Annual General Meeting. 
Precept; a letter was received from the County Council informing us that the precept had gone in to our bank account.

A letter was received informing the Community Council that a planning application was re-issued from Mr D Evans Penycae Ysbyty Ystwyth. The councillors wanted to know if there were any changes to this application

The clerk was to contact the planning dept.

There being no other business the meeting closd. The next meeting is on Monday 21st June 2010 at 7.30pm in the village hall.

